
    

MANCHESTER BOARD OF EDUCATION 
REGULAR MEETING 

MONDAY, JANUARY 12, 2015 
 

Board of Education Meeting 
           Lincoln Center, Hearing Rm 

 7:00 P.M. 
A. OPENING 

1) Call to order 
2) Pledge of Allegiance 
3) Approval of Board of Education Minutes – December 8, 2014   A – 3  

    
B. CONSENT CALENDAR 
 1)   Personnel Information        B – 1  
 2)   Transfer of Funds         B – 2  
 3)    Establish an appropriation for FY14-16 in the amount of $55,843 for the B – 3  

       Title III, Part A, English Language Acquisition and Language Enhancement. 
4)  Permission to file grant application for the Hartford Foundation for Public B – 4  

 Giving for FY14-15 (Trimester 3 of 4-week Boot Camp) and first trimester 
 of FY15-16 grant in the amount of $50,000. 

5)  Approval of Manchester Public Schools 2015-2016 Calendar   B – 5  
6)  Daily Teachers Sub Rate increase to $87.50 per day 
7)  Approval of Contract with Delta-T Group Hartford, Inc. for Paraeducator  

 Substitutes 
8)  Approval of SkoolLive Agreement (placement and management services for 

 Interactive kiosk system and licensed software). 
 
C. PUBLIC COMMENTS (any item before the board) 
 
D. SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT  

1)   Presentation of Superintendent's Proposed 2015-16 Budget    
 

E. UNFINISHED BUSINESS  
1)  Policy Revisions 
The Policy Committee submits to the full Board its recommended revision for a second 
reading and approval in accordance with its policy on policy changes: 

a. Board Policy #5143.2: School Lunch Accounts   E – 1  
2)   Policy Additions 

 

The Policy Committee submits to the full Board its recommended addition for a second 
reading and approval in accordance with its policy on policy changes: 

a. Proposed Policy: Student Representatives to the Board of  E – 2  
Education 
 
 
 
 



    

3)   Policy Deletions     
 

The Policy Committee submits to the full Board its recommended deletion for a second 
reading and approval in accordance with its policy on policy changes: 

a. Policy 4131 Professional Growth      E – 3 a 
b. Policy 4133 Continuing Education Units    E – 3 b 
c. Policy 4147 Credit on Teacher Salary Schedule for Teacher Aide E – 3 c 
 Experience 

 
F. NEW BUSINESS  - None 
 
G. COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 1)  Buildings & Sites Committee Minutes – December 4, 2014   G – 1  
 2)  Curriculum & Instruction Committee Minutes – December 8, 2014  G – 2  
 3)  Personnel & Finance Committee Minutes – December 17, 2014   G – 3  
      
H. PUBLIC COMMENTS (comments limited to items on tonight’s agenda) 
 
I. COMMUNICATIONS 
 1)  Student Representative – Joseph Coyne 
 
J. ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDAS 
 
K. ADJOURNMENT 
 
 
 
 
Welcome to the Manchester Board of Education meeting.  Observers are always welcome.  The 
following instructions are to assist those who wish to speak during the Public Comment session(s): 
 
1) Print your name and address on the sign-in sheet at the podium for accurate record keeping. 
2) State your name and address for the record.  Students state name only. 
3) First Session:  Three minute time limit for any item that may come before the Board.  Listen 

for the bell. 
4) Second Session:  Comments must be limited to items on the Board’s agenda for this meeting.  

The Board Chair has the discretion to limit comment time. 
5) Written statements may be substituted for Board members if time runs out for speaker. 
6) Immediate replies to questions/concerns should not be expected (Board Chair/Superintendent’s 

discretion). 
7) Inappropriate topics:  Confidential information, personal issues and legal concerns.  Please 

avoid derogatory and profane language.  Board of Education Policy #1220. 
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  January 12, 2015 

PERSONNEL ACTION 

APPOINTMENTS 

Kathleen Boccia to be a Special Education teacher at Buckley Elementary School.  Ms. Boccia 
received a Bachelor of Arts in Elementary and Special Education degree at Providence College.  
Ms. Boccia resides in Glastonbury.  It is recommended that her appointment be approved 
effective December 8, 2014 (BA/Step 4 $47,973). 

Jennifer Baker to be a Special Education teacher at Illing Middle School.  Ms. Baker received a 
Bachelor of Science in Special Education degree at Saint Joseph College.  Ms. Baker resides in 
Manchester.  It is recommended that her appointment be approved effective January 5, 2015 
(BA+30/Step 1 $46,228). 

Angelina Dale to be a Language Arts teacher at Manchester High School.  Ms. Dale received a 
Master of Arts in English degree at National University, and a Master of Science in Secondary 
English Education degree at Eastern Connecticut State University.  Ms. Dale resides in Bolton.  
It is recommended that her appointment be approved effective February 2, 2015 (MA+30/Step 6 
$59,312). 

Jessica Norton to be a Special Education teacher at Robertson Elementary School.  Ms. Norton 
received a Bachelor of Arts in Psychology degree at University of Connecticut.  Ms. Norton 
resides in South Windsor.  It is recommended that her appointment be approved effective 
January 5, 2015 (BA+30/Step 1 $46,228). 

RESIGNATIONS 

Hope Richard, District-wide Board Certified Behavior Analyst has submitted a letter of 
resignation for personal reasons effective the end of business on January 23, 2015.  Ms. Richard 
has been with Manchester Public Schools since September 28, 2007.  It is recommended that her 
request be approved. 

Beverly Prager, School Social Worker at Highland Park and Robertson Elementary Schools has 
submitted a letter of resignation for retirement purposes effective the end of business on June 30, 
2015.  Ms. Prager has been with Manchester Public Schools since August 31, 1995.  It is 
recommended that her request be approved.  

Janet Platz, Speech and Language Pathologist at Bennet Academy has submitted a letter of 
resignation for retirement purposes effective the end of business on June 30, 2015.  Ms. Platz has 
been with Manchester Public Schools since September 4, 1985.  It is recommended that her 
request be approved. 
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  January 12, 2015 

Matthew Schardt, Science teacher at Illing Middle School has submitted a letter of resignation 
for retirement purposes effective the end of business on June 30, 2015.  Mr. Schardt has been 
with Manchester Public Schools since September 10, 1984.  It is recommended that his request 
be approved. 

John Ferrante, District-wide Elementary Instrumental Music teacher has submitted a letter of 
resignation for retirement purposes effective the end of business on June 30, 2015.  Mr. Ferrante 
has been with Manchester Public Schools since August 31, 1995.  It is recommended that his 
request be approved. 

Kathleen Thornton, Health teacher at Manchester High School has submitted a letter of 
resignation for retirement purposes effective the end of business on June 30, 2015.  Ms. Thornton 
has been with Manchester Public Schools since September 2, 1981.  It is recommended that her 
request be approved. 

Jeffrey Thornton, Science Teacher at Manchester High School has submitted a letter of 
resignation for retirement purposes effective the end of business on June 30, 2015.  Mr. Thornton 
has been September 2, 1981.  It is recommended that his request be approved. 

Barbara Belknap, Grade 1 teacher at Verplanck Elementary School has submitted a letter of 
resignation for retirement purposes effective the end of business on June 30, 2015.  Ms. Belknap 
has been with Manchester Public Schools since October 2, 1995.  It is recommended that her 
request be approved. 
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Manchester Board of Education 
Building and Sites Committee 

Keeney Elementary School Cafeteria 
December 4, 2014 

 
 
 
 

Attendees:  Carl Stafford, Pat Brooks 
 
 
 
Mrs. Brooks informed the Committee that the Connecticut Bureau of School Facilities PREP Meeting 
for the Cheney/Bennet, 5th-6th Grade Academy project, scheduled for December, has been postponed.  
The Bureau of School Facilities will schedule a meeting in early January to discuss necessary special 
legislation language for the project.  In order to keep the project on track, a contract for architectural 
services with Tai Soo Kim will be signed prior to the PREP meeting. 
 
Mrs. Brooks updated the Committee on current projects.   
 
The next meeting will be held at 5:30 p.m. on Thursday, January 8, 2015, in Silk City Café at 
Manchester High School. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
 
Patricia F. Brooks 
Assistant to the Superintendent 
Finance and Management 



	 	 G – 2  

C & I Committee Meeting Notes 
December 8, 2014 
 
In attendance:  Mary Jane Pazda, Carl Stafford and Dr. Radikas 
Also present:  Mr. Geary, Dr. Oliver and Dr. Ratchford 
 
Meeting began at 5:30 p.m.  
 
Parent Brochures 
 
K‐5 parent brochures ‐ created to assist parents and families in supporting learning at home in 
the areas of English Language Arts and Mathematics was shared. 
The brochures outline key learning expectations by grade level. Parents and families were 
provided grade level specific brochures at parent teacher conferences ‐ links to access the 
appropriate grade‐level guides are available on the Curriculum and Instruction webpage with 
hard copies available at each elementary school’s Family Resource Center and main office. 
 
ELA and Math Update 
 
Dr. Ratchford and Dr. Oliver provided overviews of the curriculum academies.  Both content 
areas have completed the implementation of Unit 1 and teachers are being surveyed for 
feedback on pacing, resources, differentiation and rigor.  Unit 2 is still being taught and Unit 3 is 
in development. 
 
Science Update 
 
Dr. Oliver provided an update on the 4th Annual Science Fair with Invention Convention 
 

 Invention Convention is a unique opportunity for the town‐wide PTA to partner with 
Manchester Public Schools to offer all K‐8 students the opportunity to participate in the 
4th Annual Science Fair or Invention Convention. After school assistance being provided 
three times a week. 

 

 This year 350 students have signed up to participate – science fairs will take place in all 
elementary schools and Bennet in February / March 2015. 

 

 District‐wide guaranteed experiences in science determined for grades 3‐ 5, K‐ 2 still in 
progress 

 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:25 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Amy F. Radikas 
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Manchester Board of Education 
Personnel & Finance Committee  

December 17, 2014 
 
 
 

 
Attendees:  Mike Crockett, Deb Hagenow, Neal Leon, Pat Brooks, Matt Geary 
 
Visitors:  Lindsey Boutilier 
 
 
 
Mr. Boutilier and Mr. Geary presented vendor advertising opportunities to the 
Committee.  The Committee agreed that the District should take advantage of these 
advertising opportunities and recommended that Mr. Geary draft an advertising policy for 
Board approval. 
 
Mr. Geary presented the 2015-2016 school year calendar to the Committee.  The calendar 
has already been reviewed by the Curriculum and Instruction Committee.  Mr. Geary 
recommends that the 2015-2016 school year be decreased to 182 days for students and 
remain at 187 days for staff to allow for an additional professional development day in 
January, 2016.  The Committee supported Mr. Geary’s recommendation.  The calendar 
will be submitted to the Board on January 12, 2015, for approval. 
 
Mrs. Brooks recommended to the Committee that the District increase the per diem 
payment for teacher substitutes from $75 to $87.50 per day.  After surveying surrounding 
districts, in order to increase the substitute pool and remain competitive, an increase in 
the per diem rate is needed.  The increase will take effect after the Board’s approval in 
January, 2015. 
 
Mrs. Brooks recommended to the Committee that the District contract with Delta T 
Group, a service similar to Kelly Services, that provides school districts with trained 
paraeducator substitutes.  The District is having difficulty hiring paraeducator substitutes 
that are trained to work in the District’s special program classrooms.  The Committee 
supported the recommendation to contract with Delta T.  The recommendation will be on 
submitted to the Board on January 12, 2015, for approval. 
 
The revised 2015-2016 budget workshop dates were shared with the Committee. 
 
Mr. Geary and Mrs. Brooks informed the Committee that the 2015 Graduation will be 
held at Xfinity (Comcast) Theater in Hartford.  The cost of Xfinity Theater is 
considerably less and parking is included in the cost.  Seating is better for guest viewing 
and the theater accommodates over 4,000 attendees.   
 
Mr. Geary and Mrs. Brooks presented their recommended changes to Policy 3510, 
Facilities Maintenance.  The revised policy shows an increase in the amounts budgeted 
for capital repairs and capital improvements.  The Committee approved the recommended 
changes to the policy.  The policy will be moved to the Policy Committee for approval. 
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Mrs. Brooks informed the Committee that the town received $254,736.01 for the 
District’s payment of the 2014-2015 Retiree Drug Subsidy (RDS).  This payment 
represents reimbursement from the Federal Government for the District providing drug 
benefits for retirees.  The funds are deposited into the Other Post Employment Benefits, 
OPEB, account to reduce the cost of retiree health and drug benefits. 
 
Mrs. Brooks provided the Committee with the September 30, 2014, financial statement. 
 
The next meeting will be a budget workshop on January 21, 2015, at 6:00 p.m., in Room 
293 at Manchester High School. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Patricia F. Brooks 
Assistant to the Superintendent 
Finance and Management 
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